October 2, 1992

Mr. Joseph J. Snyder Historic Shepherdstown Commission P.O. Box 1786 Shepherdstown, West Virginia 25443

Dear Mr. Snyder:

The Congress has now completed action on the Fiscal Year 1993 Departments of Veterans Affairs and Housing and Urban Development, and Independent Agencies Appropriation bill, H.R. 5679, and forwarded the measure to the President for signature.

I am pleased to report that the \$500,000 I added to H.R. 5679 to support efforts to establish a community health center at the abandoned railroad station in Shepherdstown remained intact in the final version of this legislation.

Again, it is my pleasure to support this worthwhile project.

With kind regards, I am

Sincerely yours,

Robert C. Byrd

RCB:pbn